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THE LOUISIANA GROUND WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION

12TH REGULAR MEETING 

SUMMARY

Tuesday, July 28, 2009

Ruston, Louisiana

11:00 A.M.

Prepared by:

The Department of Natural Resources

Office of Conservation

Environmental Division Staff
The 12th regular meeting of the Ground Water Resources Commission (Commission) was held at 11 a.m. on Tuesday, July 28, 2009 in Ruston, Louisiana. The Chair of the Ground Water Resources Commission, Scott A. Angelle was present and presided over the meeting. 
Commission members in attendance:
Office of the Governor & Chair – Scott Angelle

Louisiana Department of Agriculture and Forestry & Vice Chair – Bradley E. Spicer

Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries - Kyle Balkum

Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality – Paul Miller
Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals – Glenn Cambre
Louisiana Chemical Association, Louisiana Mid-Continent 

Oil & Gas Association, Louisiana Association of Business 

and Industry and Louisiana Pulp & Paper Association – James S. Burland

Sparta Groundwater Conservation District Board of Commissioners – Thomas “Gene” Coleman
Louisiana Farm Bureau – Elliot D. Colvin

Appointed by the Governor, from a list of names 

submitted by the Louisiana Municipal Association – Dan Hollingsworth

Louisiana Wildlife Federation and League of Women Voters – James “Jimmy” Johnston

Appointed by the Governor: Represents the 

Police Jury Association of Louisiana – Robert “Mickey” Mays

Appointed by the Governor; Represents the Capital 

Area Ground Water Conservation District – Eugene Owen

Appointed by the Governor; Represents the Geologist or Engineer 

With expertise in Ground Water Resource Management – William R. Downs
Office of Conservation – Jim Welsh

Call to Order
Department of Natural Resources Secretary and Chairman Scott Angelle called the meeting to order at 11:15 a.m. with welcoming remarks. 

Roll Call
Department of Natural Resources Secretary and Chairman Scott Angelle called roll; 14 members were present and 5 members were absent.  A quorum of 10 or more members was obtained.  

Summary of Current Legislation 
Megan Terrell of the Louisiana Attorney General’s Office gave a presentation of some of the existing ground water statutes and gave a summary of the 2009 State legislation.
Commissioner’s Semi-Annual Ground Water Resources Management Report
Chairman Angelle introduced Gary Snellgrove, Office of Conservation Environmental Division Director, to present the Commissioner of Conservation’s semi-annual Ground Water Report. The report focused on an update of the Sparta Aquifer and a request for cost-sharing by Union County Water Conservation Board of Sparta Aquifer monitoring wells. Mr. Snellgrove answered questions from the Commission. A motion was unanimously passed to support the efforts of the Department of Natural Resources to seek $32,746 to participate with Union County Water Conservation Board for the monitoring of wells, pursuant to the July 15, 2009, letter from the Union County Water Conservation Board.

Update on the Sparta Recycle Project
Chairman Angelle introduced Dave Norris, Mayor of the City of West Monroe who gave a presentation on current issues concerning the Sparta Aquifer.  Mayor Norris further introduced John Stamberg of Ford, Bacon and Davis, who was the concept designer of the Graphics Packaging recycle project, to give a virtual tour presentation of the recycling facility.  Mr. Stamberg answered questions from the public and the Commission. 

Presentation on Sparta Commission Sparta Outreach Activities
Chairman Angelle introduced Ms. Lindsay Gouedy, an intern from the Louisiana Tech Agricultural Sciences Department serving the Sparta Ground Water Commission who gave a presentation on Sparta educational awareness and outreach activities.
State Water Projects Approved This Legislative Session
Chairman Angelle gave a brief presentation of the number of water projects funded during the most recent legislative session.
Update on the Statewide Ground Water Conservation Plan

Chairman Angelle introduced Gary Snellgrove, Office of Conservation Environmental Division Director, to present the current status of the statewide Ground Water Conservation Plan. Mr. Snellgrove answered questions from the Commission.

Louisiana Ground Water Aquifer Workshop

Chairman Angelle introduced Tony Duplechin, Public Education and Outreach Coordinator for the Office of Conservation, to give a presentation on the upcoming Louisiana ground water workshop.
US Army Corps of Engineers Water Management Resource Study

Chairman Angelle introduced Jim Hannon with the United States Army Corps of Engineers to discuss the project: "Building Strong Collaborative Relationships for a Sustainable Water Resources Future."  Mr. Hannon answered questions from the public and the Commission. 

New Business
The Commission voted unanimously to adopt a motion to extend the agenda to consider adoption of a resolution on the Lake D’Arbonne and Sparta Recycle Project.  Subsequently, the resolution was also unanimously passed. (Copy of resolution attached).
Public Comments
Public comments were taken from Mr. Harold Berry of Ruston; Mr. John Neilson of DeSoto Parish; Mr. Rick Hohlt with the Ruston Leader; Mr. Phillip Lane of Keithville; Ms. Nara Crowley of Save Lake Peigneur; and Ms. Alice Stewart of Claiborne Parish and the Sparta Commission.
Schedule for the Next Meeting
The next scheduled meeting of the commission was set for Eunice, Louisiana at a time and date to be determined.
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

PAGE  
3

